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Notes of the Public Hearing held on Tuesday, August 13, 2019 at 6:00 PM at the Revelstoke 
Community Centre, 600 Campbell Ave, Revelstoke, BC regarding the Electoral Area B 
Official Community Plan Amendment (Illecillewaet Development Inc.) Bylaw 850-12 and the 
Electoral Area B Zoning Amendment (Illecillewaet Development Inc.) Bylaw 851-15 

Present: Chair, David Brooks-Hill – Director, Electoral Area B, CSRD 

Corey Paiement –Team Leader Planning Services, CSRD 

Ken Gobeil – Senior Planner, CSRD 

18 Members of the Public 

Director Brooks-Hill introduced himself, and identified himself as Chair for the hearing; 
introduced CSRD staff; welcomed everyone; and called the hearing to order at 6:09 PM. 
Following the introductions, Chair advised all persons who believe their interests may be 
affected by the proposed bylaw amendments 850-12 and 851-15 shall be given the opportunity 
to be heard or present written submissions pertaining to the proposed amendment bylaws. 

Senior Planner explained the legal requirements for notifications regarding the proposed bylaw 
amendments noting the ads had been placed in the July 31 and August 7 editions of the 
Revelstoke Review Newspaper, and that notices were mailed to all owners of property within 
100 metres of the subject properties for the proposed bylaw amendments. Senior Planner also 
stated that the notes from this hearing would be presented to the Board of Directors at the 
September 19, 2019 meeting. 

Senior Planner explained the proposed amendment to the Electoral Area B Official Community 
Plan Bylaw No. 850, and the Electoral Area B Zoning Bylaw No. 851. The proposed 
amendments would change the land use designation in the Official Community Plan from 'RSC-
Rural and Resource' to 'RC-Resort Commercial' for the subject properties. The subject 
properties would also be rezoned from 'RH-Rural Holdings' to 'CDB4-Comprehensive 
Development B4' (Revelstoke Adventure Park); The regulations of the CDB4 zone would also be 
amended to include changes in Development Areas to correspond with updated operation plans.

Senior Planner provided a summary of the agency referral comments received regarding the 
proposed amendments.

Chair opened the floor for comments.  

 - supports the application.

 Revelstoke – summarized concerns that she explained in a written 
submission emailed earlier and included as a Public Hearing submission. The concerns included 
Highway access, the CP railway crossing on the property, and protection of wildlife, both during 
construction, and when the adventure park is operating.








